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Inside this issue: 

The York Initiative 

was established in 

January of 2003 and 

many of us view our 

move to 2010 Penn-

sylvania Avenue as 

the most significant 

step in our growth.   

(See early  

rendering from 

2005.) 

 

However, the official 

letter from the Penn-

sylvania Department 

of Education arrived 

in early October of 

2007 in response to 

the detailed report that had been submitted the previous June. We had to prove that we had the 

services, facilities and staff comparable to that of other campuses. It was a lengthy process, but 

the end result was celebrated by all. It was at this point, that we could say we were a campus, 

have our own budget and be able to track our students with York as their “home” campus. 

 

So, this fall we celebrate our 5-year anniversary as a HACC Campus! In addition to the events 

and activities of this week, I encourage you to share your memories with one another. Find 

some time to reminisce and celebrate the legacy that you have helped build here in York County 

for many, many students. CONGRATULATIONS TO ALL! 

 




This year, our holiday celebration will be a campus breakfast on Thursday,  

December 6th from 7:30-9:30 a.m. in the Glatfelter Community Room. Our “Season of 

Goodwill” fundraiser will once again be a food drive for our own students. You can pick up a 

bag of groceries or let us do the shopping for you with a cash donation. Emails and posters have 

the details about this valued program.  

 




Please find some time this Thanksgiving holiday to enjoy the company of family and friends. 

We have much to be grateful for at HACC. With only a few weeks left in the semester, let me 

thank you for all of your hard work and commitment to our students. 

 

 

Regards, 

 

Jean Treuthart, Campus Vice President 
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From the Office of Secondary Partnerships: 
By Michele Bodani 

Secondary Partnerships Coordinator, York 

 

 

The York Campus currently has 263 students enrolled in secondary programs to include College 

in the High School, Dual Enrollment and HACC Academy.   

 

59 of York’s College in the High School students were awarded $6,300 in tuition scholarships 

this fall!  The HACC Foundation and the Office of Secondary Partnerships offer financial assis-

tance to high school students who wish to enroll in a Concurrent Enrollment Program at 

HACC.  Students are 

eligible if recipients of 

free/reduced lunch, re-

siding in a single in-

come household, and/or 

a child or step child of a 

current or former mem-

ber of the United States 

military.  

 

York currently offers a 

College in the High 

School HORT 101 

course at Northern High 

School.  During my 

recent visit to the class, 

high school security 

staff were attempting to 

wrangle a raccoon from 

the compost pile.   

 

 

Please join us for our annual  
Season of Goodwill celebration! 

This year we will celebrate with breakfast! 
 

Thursday, December 6, 2012 
7:30 am – 9:00 am 

Glatfelter Community Room, Cytec 
 

In keeping in the spirit of goodwill, please donate to the annual York 
campus food drive benefitting York campus students in need.  

Donation bins are located in the student lobbies of  
Cytec, Goodling, and Leader.  

 
Cash donations will also  

be accepted if you  
prefer that we shop for you!  
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Recycling at the York Campus 
 

 

The facilities department at the York Campus cleaned house 

(warehouse that is) during September.  After several campus 

renovations, many unusable items were stacked in the warehouse 

creating a need for more space. This need gave facilities staff, 

Jackie and Todd, the idea to “go scrapping.”  Combing the nooks 

and crannies for scrap they found, aluminum (115 lbs), copper 

(85 lbs), brass (4 lbs), copper wire (126 lbs) and iron/steel (2400 

lbs).  Next stop--the scrap yard!  

 

As they say, “one person’s scrap is another person’s treasure” and 

HACC’s treasure totaled $571.00. This project accomplished four 

tasks:  gained funds for future campus projects, acquired extra 

warehouse space, activated green recycling and developed quality 

team building moments.    

HACC-York Participates in American Heart  
Association’s Heart Walk 

 
 

 

 

 

HACC-York’s Heart Walk team raised $720 for the American 

Heart Association by participating in the Heart Walk on October 

7, 2012. Thank you to all who walked and/or contributed! The 

Heart Walk Team consisted of: Deanna Cantoral, Catherine Davis, 

Brenda DiModugno, Rich Exley, Kathleen Frederick, Lisa Hart-

man, Judy Rahauser, Amanda Rios, and Shayla Sanders.  

Jackie and Todd and their “treasures” 



 

CALLING ALL WOMEN! 
From the York Habitat for Humanity newsletter 

 

 

Calling All Women! Women Build 2013 is right around the corner. 

 

It will have been four years since the last time that the women of York County and beyond 

joined forces to fund and build a Habitat home. Beginning in September 2013, the tiny town of York New   Salem 

will be filled with women volunteers coming together to build a one story, four bedroom home for a family in 

need. 

 

With this project only one year away, the time to start planning is now. The first meeting for this project was held 

on September 20th. Many more meetings will be needed to 

really get things rolling. There will be many more meetings 

to follow. There are numerous ways that women can get in-

volved both on and off the construction site. So if you are not 

interested in the constructions aspect of things, we have 

plenty of other needs ranging from assistance with hospital-

ity, volunteer recruitment, material and labor donations. Plus 

tons more! Just contact Miles Fishel at 854-6168 ext 102 or 

miles@yorkhabitat.org to get involved! 

 

The two previous Women Build projects have been a huge 

success and we expect that this one will be even better. So, 

women, please join us on September 20th.   

          York staff at the 2006 Women Build in Dover, PA
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CITE  
OPPORTUNITY 
 
 
Power to the Students! 

Increasing Student Access and 

Investment 
Alfred Siha, Instructor – English  

HACC York Campus 

Wednesday, Nov 14  

1:00-2:00 PM – Goodling 112 

 

Please register for these sessions at  

http://www.hacc.edu/

FacultyandStaffDevelopment/ 

Library News 
 

Text a Librarian!  

 

HACC Libraries are 

now answering your 

library related questions via text! You 

can send a message any time and 

librarians will answer as soon as 

possible during the library’s open 

hours. Add us to your contacts! The 

number for this is (717) 745-5255.  

mailto:miles@yorkhabitat.org
http://www.hacc.edu/FacultyandStaffDevelopment/
http://www.hacc.edu/FacultyandStaffDevelopment/


2012 HACC Foundation  
Scholarship Awards Program 
 
On Tuesday, October 23, the York campus cele-

brated our scholarship winners and donors during a 

program held in the Glatfelter Community Room. 

Dr. Ski, Dr. Carter, and Trustee Loren Kroh assisted 

campus VP Jean Treuthart with presentations.  

The York Campus Singers entertained the crowd 

with two numbers to begin the evening. Eighteen 

students and their families were in attendance. 

 

 

2012-13 Scholarship Recipients 

York City Scholarship   Tara Barnes 

     Michael Cox 

     Natalie Dismond 

     Youstena Zaki 

Allied Health Scholarship   Jasmine Pleitez 

York Opportunity and Access Scholarship Emily Anderson 

     Faith Boyer 

     Jennifer Colville 

     Josephine Dadeboe 

     Zachary Hall 

     Susan Haverstock 

     Melissa Hopkins 

     Blessing Igwe 

     Laura Johnson 

     Aidaliz Rodriguez 

     Angela Shaffer 

     Rebecca Shuman 

     Sherri Snyder 

     Lacey Womack 

Women’s Network of York   Equilla Burns 

New Beginnings Scholarship 

 

Justin M. Snyder Memorial Scholarship Brooke Kline 

     Kate Martin 

        

 

  

 

BAE Celebrating Strength Veteran  Edwin Jones 

Scholarship    Adrianna Frey 

    Eduardo Ramos  

    Clint Shipley 

 

Andrea Miller Neiderer Memorial  Jamie Burkholder 

Scholarship   

Wells Fargo Scholarship  Amy Masimore 

    Kate McClenahan 

    Deysi Sanchez-Angulo 

    Jessica Stombach 

Stephen Mundis Memorial   Rebecca Shuman 

Scholarship   Youstena Zaki 

   

 

 

 

   

   

 SGA President Equilla Burns  

 speaks on behalf of the student  

 recipients 
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